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INSITUTO DE CONTABILIDAD Y AUDITORÍA (ICAC) COMMENTS ON   EFRAG’S INITIAL ASSESSMENTS OF IFRS 10, IFRS 11, IFRS 12, IAS 27 (2011) and IAS 28 (2011) 
ICAC agrees in general terms with the content of the EFRAG’S initial assessments, although we would like to draw the attention on the following questions.
The new IFRS 11 demands to assess, in separated financial statements, the investments that should be qualified like "joint operations" using the same criteria that in consolidated statements, integrating the proportion of assets and liabilities controlled by the investor.

We believe that this criterion does not correspond with the philosophy of the separated financial statements, where the fair view to consider is that of the investor and not the investment reported. 
For this reason, in our opinion, the investments should be accounted for at cost or in accordance with IFRS 9 / IAS 39.

Madrid, 7 March 2012
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